Connecting GTA Teachers Regional Planning Team

Meeting Notes

Monday, January 16, 2017
(12:00 p.m. – 1:30 p.m.)

Humber ITAL

B101 Board Room

In Attendance:
	Joe Andrews, Humber

Janice Bordonali, YRCDSB

James Corbett, TDSB

Janet Davis, YRDSB

Luciano DiLoreto, TCDSB

Rosa Duran, George Brown

Christine German, HDSB

Sergio Gomes, Centennial College

Janice Guzik, Humber College

Kerri Hagerman, PDSB
Drew Harvey, Chair, Humber College
Veronica Kleinsmith, TDSB

Lela McKee, UGDSB

Julie McGuigan, Seneca College 

	Irene Mota, DPCDSB

Catherine Moynihan, TCDSB

Bruno Sacco, DPCDSB

Chris Pearson, Sheridan College

Michelle Rao, Georgian College

Lori Rice, YRDSB

Shelly Singh, TDSB

Michael Smith, SCWI

Laura Stancati, TCDSB

Vania Valenzuela, Humber College

Mary Vesia, Humber College 
Kim Vrensen, YRDSB
Colin Wilkie, YCDSB


1. Agenda

Agenda was distributed.

2. Review of Draft Notes

Meeting notes were accepted as distributed.

3. RFP Process – Future Strategies (Catherine Moynihan/Michelle Rao)

· We are in the process of strategizing to fill as many seats as possible with the new Seat Tracking Form.
· Once we have approvals for next year from SCWI and know where the funding is, perhaps at the next meeting, we could look at changes from activities/forums to see if other additional seats become available.

· Activity funding has been capped and therefore, it was suggested that we share each other’s activities and their successes to strategize possible shifts in activity money to other activities or possibilities of new dual credit courses

· This item will be a standing item on our agenda as seats/monies are moved around based on needs as they become known.

· On behalf of David Armstrong, Michael Smith confirmed that SCWI is progressing well with their Cycle 4 changes and are on track for early March approvals.

· Irene mentioned that SCWI doesn’t distinguish between existing and new programs. 

· She suggested that as a committee, we look at this year’s proposal especially around activities, providing a two minute feedback on each other’s activities (funding, numbers, success, etc.) 

· Michelle suggested too that we share effective practices with one another.

· Mary Vesia had sent out an email to everyone attaching the Activities/Dates.  
Please review and provide Mary with any changes.

4. Co-chair search Update
· As discussed at the previous meeting, Drew Harvey requested that a co-chair position be created to share in his responsibility of chairing and guiding the meetings.  The sharing of this position encourages a shared responsibility and creates a positive relationship overall. 

· Chris Pearson, Sheridan College, has agreed to be a co-chair, along with Drew.  Chris has background at the board and school level and 5 years’ experience at the college level.

· On behalf of the Terms of Reference Committee, Joe Andrews explained how this document was created using a structured model of other RFPs across the province. 

· We need to determine what the term of the appointment of the Chair/Co-Chair and how much time is required for this position and whether there would be any compensation and be specific with the role expectations.  Moving forward, this information will assist in School Board representatives seeking approval to share in these types of responsibilities. 

· Coordinator position is a separate entity as well that would need to be compensated.  

· As there are ten school boards as partners, a suggestion may be to have a rotation in this role.  Also keep in mind that many School Board partners are in interim positions which may not coincide with their term as a Co-chair which can also be problematic.

· The Terms of Reference piece is an integral part moving forward and communicating with our partners.

· Based on our discussion, Catherine, Joe and Sheila will review again considering these points and report back at the next meeting. 
5. Coordinator Search Update
Drew confirmed that he is finalizing this position this week.  The incumbent has experience with project management and this position will be a 24 hour/week support staff position.

6. Seat Tracking and Transfer Sub-Committee Update (Irene, Michelle and Rose)
· In December, an email was sent out to the Institutional Leads requesting them to complete the CGTAT Seat Tracking Form by the deadline of December 22, 2016 in order that changes can be made in EDCS by the January 13, 2017 deadline.

· Michelle confirmed this format worked very well.  One comment was that some felt it was too early to request additional seats until they know what the Day 10 number is due to the risk of over commitment.

· Michelle confirmed there are cycle changes where we can always make changes and return or request seats to SCWI.
· This new process will ultimately replace dashboard.  

· The goal will be to continually communicate our ‘seat tracking and transfer’ to ensure the maximum use of our seats and ensure funds are being maximized.  

· Drew thanked the subcommittees for all their hard work. 

7. Streamlining Sub-committee

No new updates.
8. OYAP Sub-committee 

· Kerri Hagerman provided an update on their meeting this morning.  

· Kerri and Chris Pearson discussed the usefulness of the Committee and at their next meeting, will confirm their mission statement and goals/objectives and their pathway event.   

9. Interim report on EDCS

· Session 2 Webinar will be held on Friday, January 20th from 11 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.

· All Dual Credit Data must be entered for CGTAT by Wednesday, February 22, 2017

· Mid-year report with student numbers (not financials)

· EDCS now open for leads

· All Colleges will enter the data confirming with the school boards to ensure data is correct. 

10. 20th Anniversary for SCWI

· Michael Smith mentioned that as part of the 20th Anniversary for SCWI, he is working on compiling past stories and photos from the staffs’ perspective on their dual credit successes.

· Please share any staff or student stories with Michael.

11. Information Brochure (Lela McKee, UGDSB)

· Lela shared with the Committee a folder they have created from their Board helping to explain the dual credit pathways asking whether others on the committee may be interested and if so, maybe there is an opportunity to collaborate for saving in printing costs. 

12. Humber Winter 2017 Sociology of Food 

· Drew advised that the current enrolment for this course is low and asked if it was moved to the North Campus, whether more students may be interested?  

· Please encourage your students to sign up!

Sociology of Food (SOCI238), Thursdays, 12:35 p.m. – 3:15 p.m. (March 2 – June 15)

Relationships with food: A personal affair

How did something as natural as eating get so complicated? Our ancestors had been eating just fine for thousands of years and not once sought the advice of Canada’s Food Guide. Until recently, however, foods that were high in fat and sugar were not readily available. Now the grocery shelves are filled with these foods. We have gone from feasting before the next famine to going from one feast to the next. In short, our stone-age genes are at odds with our space-age environment. Why do I crave certain foods when experiencing certain moods? Have we become an "eating disordered" society? Why is it that our obsession with healthy eating has not made us healthier? Has the proliferation of food choices in the modern market brought us more pleasure or more anxiety in eating? 

13. Welcome – TDSB OYAP

Drew welcomed a new addition to OYAP from TDSB 

Jim Corbett – james.corbett@tdsb.on.ca
